
R
esource

   18•01•2024   PA
G

E 5

The lowest temperature in the three-day 
mini-winter last week was -7.5oC, measured 

at night in Veenkampen, WUR’s weather 
station. Rutger Dankers, a Climate Impact 
researcher in Wageningen Environmental 

Research’s Climate Resilience team, report-
ed it on LinkedIn. Cold? ‘Between 1991 and 
2020, an average of 9.9 days per year were 
recorded in De Bilt (the main Dutch weather 
station) with minimum temperatures below 

-5oC,’ he says. ‘That figure was even 13 days 
between 1981 and 2010.’ me 

WUR professor of Environmental Systems 
Analysis Carolien Kroeze will succeed Arthur 
Mol as the new rector magnificus in March. 
She has worked in the Environmental Systems 
Analysis group since 1995 and became a 
personal professor there in 2010. In 2016 
she became the Water Systems and Global 
Change chair holder and 18 months ago she 
got the Environmental Systems Analysis chair. 
The two groups merged at the start of this 
year. Kroeze was due to head up this new 
group jointly with Fulco Ludwig. It is not yet 
known who will take over her position. Kroeze 
studied environmental science at Groningen 
and got her PhD at the University of 
Amsterdam. As well as a professor, she is also 
the director of the WIMEK graduate school, so 
WIMEK will need to find a new director. Kroeze 
doesn’t want to be interviewed until she starts 
officially (on 9 March, Dies Natalis). rk

Lead reactions to her appointment on p.12

Carolien Kroeze  
is new rector-7.5oC

A new 
advisory 
committee will 
evaluate in 
case of doubt

Shortly before the Christmas holidays, the 
committee appointed to advise WUR on 
collaboration with fossil-fuel companies 
proposed a decision framework. It 
recommends three criteria for assessing 
potential partners. 

Wageningen saw fierce protests last year 
against the university’s connections with 
fossil industry companies. In response, 
the Executive Board set up an advisory 
committee tasked with establishing 
criteria for new collaborations with fossil 
companies. 

The decision 
framework 
proposed by the 
committee has 
three steps. The 
first is a general 
assessment: is 

the project in line with WUR’s mission? 
The second is an assessment of the 
potential partner: is it a company in the 
fossil industry, has the company made 

Fossil collaboration advice: ‘No silver bullet’

a commitment to the Paris Agreement, 
is it actively phasing out its fossil-fuel 
operations, does it obstruct climate 
policies? In addition, the partner must not 
be responsible for the research objectives 
(that is WUR’s task) and its financial 
contribution must not exceed 30 per 
cent of the project budget. The third step 
applies if doubts or objections are raised 
in the first two steps. Then what is termed 
a ‘reflective report’ has to be drawn up 
showing why the collaboration is of 

strategic importance to WUR despite the 
doubts. A new advisory committee, which 
is still to be set up, will then evaluate the 
proposed collaboration.  
The recommendations, which will not  
be binding, will be published in an  
annual report. ss 
 
Read more about the advice and  
comments, including from committee  
chair Carolien Kroeze, on  p. 14
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